Bradford Telephone Area Sports & Social Club


Membership & Lottery Secretary's Report for 2021
At the end of 2021, membership stood at 109, compared with 115 in 2020. We now have 59 members paying monthly through deductions from pay and 50 members paying an annual membership.
During 2021, 5 members ceased their subscriptions, one less than in 2020.  
The Annual Membership scheme continues to be popular with people leaving BT and are usually renewed. 
Given another difficult year with very few events able to take place, this is not as bad as it could have been. 
However, I expect monthly memberships to continue to decline with further retirements this year.
Having changed the preferred payment method for Annual members to Bank Transfer, with cheques accepted as an alternative, I have seen a good response, with the majority renewing by bank transfer. This has saved me chasing as many renewals as in previous years and reduced postage costs.

At the end of 2021, Lottery membership stood at 61, compared with 65 in 2020, providing an income of £18.72 in December 2021 and £117.50 from Annual Members. This provides a notional monthly fund of £28.51 which translates into a pay-out rate of 87.68% based on a single prize of £25 which was introduced in April 2021.
I will continue to monitor this rate to prevent us getting into a situation where we pay out more than we receive and will update the Executive Committee at each meeting.

I also maintain email distribution lists of members so that I can send the twice yearly Newsletter and “Newsflashes” by email to promote forthcoming events. This has been well received and, judging by the responses, is a successful way of communicating with members.
Barry Lamb
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